March 15, 1944 Mr. Harold Fowler, Regional Director, American Red Cross, St. Louis, Missouri. Dear Mr. Fowler: Thank you for your congratulatory wire of the 14th instant. The workers that I have had on my committee have done a swell job. Personally, I felt that we should have gone further over the top than we did, but we are hoping to carry on until every adult individual has an opportunity to give. This should increase our contributions considerably. Sincerely yours, Chairman, Douglas County Red Cross War Fund Drive for 1944. FCASAM